
Denton Independent School District
Engineering Services for Riney Road Expansion

April 13, 2021

SUMMARY:

Denton ISD is partnering with the City of Denton to add to one of their current road expansions. The 
City is preparing to expand Bonnie Brae and the intersection with Riney Road.  The district plans to 
work with the city on the project and extend the Riney road expansion to the east end of the property 
recently purchased by the district.  This will help eliminate traffic congestion when the future 
elementary is constructed. 

BOARD GOAL:

Growth & Management: In pursuit of excellence, we will:
 Demonstrate effective and efficient management of District resources

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

Partnering with the City will save future district resources by achieving economy of scale. RPS is the 
engineering firm used by the city and responsible for the Bonnie Brae / Riney Road expansion.

SIGNIFICANT ISSUES:

The cost of the engineering firm and road construction is budgeted for approximately $1.6 million.

BENEFIT OF ACTION:

Significant savings for the Denton ISD taxpayers.  

ACTION REQUESTED:

The administration requests approval for general counsel to complete contract negotiation and the 
superintendent or designee to sign completed contract.

STAFF PERSONS RESPONSIBLE:

Scott Niven, Chief Financial Officer 

ATTACHMENTS:

Engineering services proposal.


